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From the Principal… 

February 21st,  
 
Dear Families,  
 
Well, I am putting these words together whilst sitting at 
home having tested positive for Covid on Monday 
morning. I must admit that it has hit me a little harder 
than I might have anticipated, leaving me very lethargic 
and listless. Hopefully though I will be back up and about 
over the next few days, but I am still required to stay 
away from school until the start of next week. I just want 
to pass on a huge thank you to the OLSH staff who have 
rallied and covered off on all sorts of things this week in 
my absence - I greatly appreciate it!! 
I apologise for the spanner that this has thrown in the 
works for our Beginning of Year Mass this week, but we 
will let you know as soon as we can about our new date 
for this - at this stage we are looking at the possibility of 
combining our Lenten Mass (March 20), down by the 
river, with our Beginning of Year Mass and making them 
one special event.  
 
NAPLAN News from 2023 
On receiving the results for our Naplan testing in 2023, 
which is the National Literacy and Numeracy testing for 
all Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 students in Australia, I was aware 
that our students had performed admirably but I was 
unaware until last week just how well they had really 
performed. I received a phone call from another principal 
(who is currently on sick leave and is investigating these 
things) to tell me that little old OLSH in Elmore had the 
highest reading and writing data in Year 3 for the whole 
of the Sandhurst Diocese AND IS IN THE TOP 10 IN 
THE STATE OF VICTORIA!! In fact, when I looked 

COMING UP AT OLSH… 

FEBRUARY 2024   

Mon 26th School Cluster Swimming Carnival 

MARCH 2024  

Wed 6th Yr 5/6 Puberty Night (7pm—8pm) 

Friday 8th Spirituality Day—Pupil Free Day 

Mon 11th Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tue 12th School Photos 

Wed 13th  NAPLAN Writing Testing begins (year 3 & 5’s) 

Sat 16th Elmore Tractor Pull 

Tue 19th  NAPLAN Reading Testing begins (year 3 & 5’s) 

Wed 20th Lenten Mass/Beginning of Year Mass 
NAPLAN Language Conventions 
NAPLAN numeracy 

Thu 21st Harmony Day 

Fri 22nd Ride to School Day 
Open Classroom Day  (2:30pm—3:30pm) 

Mon 25th NAPLAN catch up session 

Thu 28th Last Day of Term 

Fri 29th Good Friday 

Sun 31st Easter Sunday 

APRIL 2024  

Mon 1st Easter Monday 

Mon 15th Term 2 Begins 

Thu 25th ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

closely at all our results for our Year 3 and 5 students we have performed incredibly well right across the 
board, in reading, writing and maths.  
This is an amazing result for our students and a great endorsement to our learning and teaching program here 
at OLSH. Our teachers deserve recognition for the work and commitment that they display each and every day 
in ensuring that our learners get what they need in order to thrive at school.   
 
Cluster Swimming Sports - February 26 
Next Monday our Year 3 - 6 students will participate in the Cluster Swimming Sports here in Elmore. Students 
will walk from school to the pool shortly after 9.00am and then return around 3.00pm. Parents are welcome to 
sign their children out at the pool if they are there to collect them. 
 
Staff Spirituality Day - March 8th - Pupil Free Day 
A further reminder that Friday March 8th is a pupil free day, as, our staff will be joining other staff members 
from our Northern Plains Cluster (Kerang, Cohuna, Pyramid Hill, Echuca, Heathcote, Inglewood and 
Rochester) for a ‘Spirituality Day’ to be hosted at St. Mary’s Primary School in Echuca. 
 
REMINDER: Please if you have not already done so, jump onto PAM and update your child/ren’s Medical 
Information. Thanks. 
 
Craig 

http://www.olshelmore.catholic.edu.au
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WEEK 3: Congratulations to Ken, Josh, Ayla, Lakota, Liam and Reece for being named our Learners of the 

Week! 

Summer Send Off Ball - 9
th

 and 10
th

 of March 
Parents are reminded that we need your response to volunteer at the ball by Friday, 23rd February. 
Details were emailed to parents on Monday. 
Volunteers are needed in the following areas: 
•                     Bar 

•                     Breakfast and clean up. 

•                     Car park security / traffic management 

•                     Car park waste (Sunday morning) 

•                     Kitchen (must wear shirts with sleeves to meet Food Handling Guidelines) 

•                     Rosters & transporting volunteers. 

•                     Ticket Hut & Gate Marshalling 
  
There is no limit to the number of volunteers we can supply and we are asked to supply a minimum of 
2 Volunteers to work on Sunday morning from 9am, 10th March for Car Park Waste. This activity will 
be compensated at 1.5 the normal rate. 
  

If you are working at the bar you will need a Responsible Serving of Alcohol Certificate and need to send a 
copy to admin@elmorecharityball.net 

The Volunteer Registration List and contact forms are attached to this newsletter. 

  
Thank you for supporting your school in this fundraiser. 

mailto:admin@elmorecharityball.net




Week one of our Caritas Fundraising was a raging success. Our 3/4 students sold Zooper Doopers to raise money for Project 

Compassion . Thank you to everyone who contributed. All funds raised are going to a assist in the fight against poverty both 

in Australia ad across the world. See below for the upcoming class fundraisers. 



NEXT WEEKS PROGRAM Week 4 term 1's program was developed by using our children's 
meetings, observations, and children’s requests.  




